Dear colleague,
the Ministry of Justice consultation Transforming Legal Aid: Delivering a More Credible and Efficient System proposes the removal of a defendant’s right to the solicitor of his choice. 
The defence community are up in arms about this but I think the CPS should also be on notice that these proposals may lead to a much longer day in the Magistrates Court.
The smooth running of a Magistrates Court in particular is heavily dependent upon experienced solicitors representing clients for whom they have previously acted and therefore retain an in-depth knowledge of their circumstances. They don't need to spend an hour in the cells or conference room with their client before a hearing. They are likely to be local to the court and not arriving late having travelled from the far corners of the CJS area (as is proposed). There is a high level of trust between solicitor and client whose relationship may go back many years. Advice is readily accepted. 
To require a defendant to be represented by someone they have never met, as is proposed, will increase defence, prosecution and court costs enormously before a penny is saved. 
Can I urge CPS Lawyers to join the debate surrounding the proposals to remove client choice, perhaps circulate this email to colleagues and consider signing the petition below.
Regards,
Matthew Claughton
